














Rebirth of a Rectory (continued) 
wallpaper to expose the beautiful hand-hewn logs. i-._ .-4ming, six-pane windows, sheetrock, electrical 
wiring, plumbing, and heating were installed, making the house look much more like a home. 

Mary Tidlow stripped the wal�papers down to their original layer and was able to. find very similar reproductions 
of both color and patterns that reflected the 1880s. Carpeting and flooring in neutral tones complemented the 
wall coverings, and a brand new hardwood floor was laid in the foyer to retain as much of the historical period 
as possible. 

Like most building projects, the rectory restoration needed additional financial assistance. Thanks to many 
individuals and organizations such as the Tanaina Corporation, CIRI, SalamatoffNative Corporation, Tesoro, 
Unocal, and our sister parish in Ninilchik, more than $60,000 was donated to complete this worthy endeavor. 

The metal sheeting off the roof was removed and a brand new shake shingle roof painted its original red color 
was installed. Of historical note: red was the cheapest paint one could buy in the 1800s, thus the reason many 
houses, barns, and schools were red. The exterior shingles recaptured the original blue trim color, too. The 
rectory was able to pass into its final phase of completion, and on March 21, 1999, Father Michael Trefon and 
his family were able to move into their home, again one of the most substantial residences in Old Town Kenai. 

During the summer of 1999, through the generosity of many, many individuals over the course of three years, 
the rectory restoration project came to completion with landscaping and flowerbeds. The rebirth of the rectory 
has had a significant impact upon the preservation of not only the National Historic Landmark, but also upon the 
home of Kenai' s Russian Orthodox people for more than a hundred years. 

Dorothy Gray is an educator and former chair of the Kenai Historic District Board, and she recently served as 
the project coordinator of the rectory restoration of the National Historic Landmark in Kenai. 
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